

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on September 15, 2016. Chair Bob Miller called the monthly meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. Scott Fogleman, Town Manager; Officer John Massimo; and Jason Carpenter, CPA, were also present. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on August 31, 2016. Sales were \$156,498.08. This was a increase from \$141,685.68 in August 2015.

Old Business:

- 1) Jason Carpenter, CPA, discussed the 2015-2016 audit report with the Board. The report included positive information regarding the financial operations of the store.
- 2) The Manager has received some of the customer surveys.
- 3) The Board reviewed the 2016-2017 grant applications. Following the end of fiscal year audit an amount of \$7,500.00 is available. The Board agreed to disperse as follows: \$2200.00 to Alcohol Abuse Education headed by Mary Howell, \$2200.00 to Sold Out Youth Ministries headed by Roman Gabriel. \$2100.00 to Club 12, and \$1000.00 to D.A.R.E. All of the above are Alcohol Education programs.

New Business:

- 1) The Manager will review the Town of Blowing Rock Employee Manuel. Applicable revisions will then be made to the ABC Store Employee Manuel.
- 2) The Manager was asked by the Board to facilitate the placement of the small wooden sign at the road entrance off of Highway 321.
- 3) The Manager will continue to work on the repairs of the holes in the pavement leading to the ABC Store.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on October 20, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations